
Dear Family and Friends, 

The last few weeks have been a little rough. A couple with marital problems, a couple with premarital problems, and 
another child porn situation rank among the lowlights. In the first case, we are very close to making a recommendation 
of church discipline in regards to unfaithfulness and unrepentance in regards to his unfaithfulness. In the second case, 
we had to recommend that an engagement be broken between two believers as the woman was suffering from a spirit 
of fear, not unlike the majority of physical/emotional/sexual abuse situations. We do not believe that there was physical 
or sexual abuse, but just the same it was cause for much concern. In the last case, a 15 year old boy was caught by his 
mother in the buying or selling of online porn 
(probably of himself and very probably of his 
younger brother and his female cousins). The sad 
part is that the mom refuses to do anything to 
help her son. It’s like we are passing through a 
battlefield after the fighting and only finding 
destruction and death. 

Even though it has been a rough time, especially 
these last few days, not all is bad. We recently 
came in contact with a Peruvian couple that is 
headed to Uruguay to serve the Lord there.  I 
invited him to speak at our Wed. night Bible study 
last night and I think it was a real blessing to 
everyone that attended, and we had a full house.  

October 8th, a bunch of young people had a campout at our place in Rosario, Uchumayo. My wife had the opportunity to 
share a devotional with the girls and I with the guys. We enjoyed singing hymns around the campfire and even roasted 
marshmallows.  All-in-all it was a great time. 

October 10th, we made a trip to Paty in the highlands to preach at a church service. Paty sits at just over 14,100 ft which 
is high, but not extremely high by Peruvian standards. That being said, even though the service was great, Angela spent 
most of the time in the truck resting as the altitude really hit her hard that day. She had a headache, weakness in her 
legs, nauseous, etc., which lasted until we got back down into Arequipa. So you might keep her in prayer as we have a 
trip tentatively planned for the 19th-21st in which we will be travelling above 14,000 ft for part of the trip. 

In CV news, starting the 15th of November, all persons 45 and up, traveling between provinces in bus will be required to 
show proof of a 2 dose vaccination. Fortunately we don’t bus-it too much.  However, this type of vaccine requirement 
will only increase. Right now the banks are considering making it a requirement in order to enter the building. We have 
heard that some, if not all, grade schools are requiring that the parents be vaccinated or the kids can’t go to the classes. 



Jesus Christ said, “…when the Son of man cometh, shall he find faith on the earth?” – Luke 18:8. The unspoken answer 
seems to be “not much.” Paul and Peter warn of the coming apostasy and Jude says it is already here. Many are falling 
away. Many are looking to the world instead of God for pleasure and security. Many simply prefer darkness to light 
because their deeds are evil. The question is, “Will Christ find faith in you and me?” May God help each one of us to 
remain faithful to the end. 

Finish Strong, 
Jeff and Angela Anderson 


